Whitman College Safety Committee
Minutes of Meeting – May 17, 2011

Present:






Absent:






Bryan Lubbers – Div. I/Tech Rep



Marge Jesse – Secretary, RCC Rep
Craig McKinnon – Chair, Memorial Rep


John Eckel – OP/Sherwood Rep

Dona LaFran – Div. II Rep



Kathy Ruggeri – Welty HC Rep

Kathy Rogers, Advisor

Brian Fortin – Employer Rep

Cindy Matern – Employer Rep

Hillary Loomis – Art Rep

Martha Holt – Div III Rep

John Hopkins – Plant Rep

Tom Callister – Faculty Rep

Craig called the meeting to order at 12:05.  The minutes of the last meeting were approved as written.

Old Business:

Craig reported on the status of the new bike policy.  Craig said the policy has been approved by faculty and has been added to the student handbook.  Craig showed the group the tag that will be used.  Craig also said that the Security Department will begin marking bikes after commencement.

Craig reported that the committee charter had been updated to reflect new members.  Tom Callister will represent faculty until he leaves at the end of June.  Hillary Loomis is the new representative for the Art Depts.
Brian Fortin reported that a consultant had been on campus last Friday (May 13th) to test RF radiation levels emitted from the telecom equipment on the roof of Maxey Hall.  The consultant, Mr. Andrew Thatcher, did not feel the data would indicate levels above permissible exposure limits.  Kathy told the group that there are two different permissible exposure limits.  One for workers in the RF radiation field such as telecommunication workers, and limits for the general population.  Kathy reported that the college employees would fall under the general population exposure limits because the nature of their work is not directly related to RF radiation.  Kathy added that a report will be sent within three weeks.  When the report arrives she will share it with the committee.

New Business:

Kathy asked if the group had any questions or comments about the Accident Prevention Program document that was provided for their review after the last meeting.   Craig asked Kathy to clarify the difference between a plan that meets minimum L&I requirements and our plan that exceeds the minimum requirements.  Kathy explained that there are only about 7 items that L&I require to be covered in a workplace Accident Prevention Program.  They are:

1. A description of the program including employer and employee responsibilities, establishing a safety committee, rules, policies and procedures for working safely.

2. How and when to report injuries, how and where to get first aid or medical attention.

3. How to report safety hazards, conditions and practices.

4. What to do in emergencies such as fires, earthquakes or other types of crisis situations.

5. Chemical Hazard Communication.

6. Use and care of personal protective equipment.

7. Training needed to do your job safely.

Kathy pointed out that our plan covers more that these required items.

Craig asked how the information would be distributed to employees.  Kathy said the plan would be posted on the Safety web page.  Staff would be directed to the plan and asked to read and sign a form stating they have read and understand the plan.   Cindy suggested Kathy have about 100 copies of the plan printed up in booklet format.  The booklet would be provided to all new employees in their HR packet.    A motion was made to accept the updated Accident Prevention Program.  The motion was seconded and passed.

Craig asked Kathy to report on accidents that had occurred since our last meeting.  Kathy reported that we had four reports of accidents.  One repetitive motion injury, one back strain from lifting, one toe smashed by a pallet being lowered onto the foot and one laceration to the wrist while repairing a meat slicer.   Kathy noted that the employee reporting the repetitive motion injury had received a workspace assessment for ergonomics and the issue causing the problem had been resolved.
Cindy reminded the group that Kathy is available to do ergonomic assessments of workspaces for any employee.  Anyone interested should contact Kathy and set up an appointment for an ergonomic evaluation.

John asked who is responsible for repairs to sidewalks in front of college ‘Trust’ properties.  John was advised to address concerns to Scott Towslee, Rental Property Manager.

Cindy reported that during the summer the Memorial building will be undergoing more work on the seismic upgrade.  The work will begin after commencement and should wrap up mid-September.  Cindy suggested an article be placed in the fountain about how employees should access the building during construction.  She also reported that employees with asthma or allergies who might be affected by the construction dust will be relocated is necessary.

Dona reported that during the recent power outage none of the VoIP phones in the library worked.  Bryan Lubbers said this is not normal and that the phones should not have been impacted by loss of power.  Bryan will contact Mike Hubbard.

Hillary asked for clarification on which groups she represents.  Craig will e mail a copy of the updated charter.

The next meeting will be on August 9th at noon in the Safety Office.

Meeting adjourned at 12:45

Respectfully submitted,

Kathy Rogers

